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SNOWMOBILE CLUB, Inc.
-  Your club officers, directors and committee chairs are:

President:  Brent Walck, 523-2320

Vice-President:  Gary Broderick, 731-1719

Secretary:  Dave Ackerman, 694-2071

Treasurer:  Stacey Menard, 731-4246

Trail Treasurer:  Lonnie Daigler

Directors:  Jim Biehls, 512-5752 

Doug Caldwell, 523-6653

Pete Fleckenstein, 791-8609

Dave Fricano, 417-6330

Trail Coordinator:  Pete Fleckenstein, 791-8609

Groomer Coordinator:  Herb Stephenson, 523-1242

Groomer Barn Manager:  Herb Stephenson, 523-1242

We hope you are having a safe and enjoyable snowmobile season!  As of the end of February, our club stands at 958 Member Families-which is a new record for us-we continue to be one of the ten largest clubs in New York State!

Statewide Super Raffle tickets are still available.  Tickets are $5 a piece.  The club keeps half of each ticket sold.  We are trying to sell as many as possible to help offset the cost of another groomer.  This year could be your year!  In all, there are 50 prizes for cash and/or goods totaling over $40K in value.  We sold one of the Grand Prize tickets last year.  All tickets must be turned in by April 13th.  For tickets or turn in, call Gary at 731-1719.

The New York State Snowmobile Association (NYSSA) is currently writing legislation to remove the snowmobile trail fund from New York State’s control.  As most of you know, New York has raided the trail fund ($1 Million a few years back and $29, 000 in 2010) and we believe they would be willing to do it again.  NYSSA believes the only way to keep New York form sweeping our funds is to not give them the funds in the first place.  NYSSA will need your support when the time comes, in the form of phone calls, e-mails, faxes and letters to our legislators and the governor’s office.  Detailed information on NYSSA’s effort can be found at www.nysnowmobiler.com.  

NYSSA’s Spring Forum and Annual Business Meeting will be held on April 15th-17th at the Holiday Inn, Liverpool, NY (at the foot of I-90 Exit 37).  There are many educational seminars on Friday (groomer, First Aid, Chainsaw) and Saturday (trail grant paperwork, Commun-ications, Legislative Agenda, etc.) while the Sunday business meeting approves major initiatives, votes for officers, approves budget, etc.  We are eligible for up to 32 delegates.  If you are interested in attending, please contact Brent at 523-2320 or Gary at 807-7002.

Canal Trail Update:  The Canal Corporation has made a ‘rule change’ allowing use of the towpaths on all canals available to snowmobile clubs for trail building.  We are required to get approval from each municipality to move this process forward.  If you are interested in being involved in this process, please call Gary at 731-1719.

Please note-many of our trails are over farmland and much of this land is very rough in preparation for planting crops this year.  We have tried to smooth the trails out with member owned tractors and the groomer, but please note the ‘Rough Trails’ signs-these trails will be very rough, especially in low snow conditions.

Please stay on the trail at all times-we identify and mark hazards on the trail system, off trail, hazards are not marked.  Our landowners allow us to use specific potions of their land.  Some of our trails are on Winter Wheat-riding off trail, especially in marginal condition does damage to this cash crop (and may end up closing land off to us).  As our signs say:  Stay on the Trail or Stay Home.  There may be better conditions off the trail, but there is a reason the trail is where it is-mostly because our landowners want the trail there.  If you see a sign knocked down, please stop and put it back up, if possible.
The Club Sno-Drags were held on Jan 29th.  Everyone that came had a good time playing in the snow.  At any given time there were at least 30 sleds there-sometimes there were 75 or more.  Thanks to Lonnie Daigler for putting on this fun event and to Herb, Auggie and Dave for running the groomer!

If you are trailering/dropping at the Shawnee Fire Hall, make sure to use the ‘Drop Zone’ designated by signs by the baseball backstop.  Don’t ride in the parking lot-carbides cut through the blacktop.

The Annual Shawnee Field Days will be held June 23rd – 25th.  This is one of the Fire Company’s (our host) biggest fundraisers of the year.  The Sno-Chiefs have always and will continue to handle cooking for this event.  This is a fun event for all-family, including kids are welcome to help out.  Please contact Pete Armenia at 731-9810 to volunteer or sign up for a shift at the club meeting!

Our Annual Landowner Appreciation Dinner will be held on April 29th, starting at 5:00 p.m.  This dinner is held each year to thank the landowners that make our trail system possible.  Cost to landowner and family is free, club member cost is $10 per meal.  We provide door prizes and other giveaways.  Please help us to thank these folks by joining us for dinner!  Signups available at club meetings or by calling Gary at 731-1719.
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We are in need of nighttime and daytime groomer operators-if you are willing and able to learn to drive and maintain our groomer, please call Herb at 523-1242 to get on the schedule.  

Did you know that the Groomer(s) have the right of way at all times on the trail system?  This is the law in New York State.  If you approach a groomer from behind, do not pass until the Operator has stopped or pulled off and has signaled you to pass.  We groom at all times of the day and night-please be aware that you may come around a corner face-to-face with a groomer.  Please make sure to say thanks to the groomer operators-they make the trails safe and flat-and to do that, they are giving up time with their families and time away from sledding.

Shawnee Sno-Chiefs logo clothing is available to order at each meeting.  These are high quality items with the club name and logo stitched in-Sweatshirts, Long Sleeve T-shirts, Short Sleeve T-shirts, and Polo shirts.  The come in a choice of colors and sizes.  Please see Michelle Walck to order.  Items are pre-ordered and pre-paid.
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